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PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

 

GROWING WITH THE COMMUNITY 
Welcoming, Engaging and Achieving 

DIARY DATES      

Friday September 8th 
Assembly in hall 9am 
District Athletics-Duncan Mackinnon  
Reserve 
 
Monday 11th September 
Family Life Evening in the hall 
 
Wednesday 13th September 
Second hand Uniform Stall 3.30pm 
 
Friday 15th September 
House Rewards Day 
 
Sunday 17th September 
Portrait Photo Fundraiser- 
see PFA page for details 
 
Monday 18th September 
PFA Movie Night-Classic Cinema 
7.15pm 
 
Wednesday 20th September 
Gr 6 Open Afternoon 
 
Friday September 22nd 
Footy Colours Day 
Last Day of Term-early dismissal 2.30pm 

Our mission is to inspire the self belief and motivation 
in students that will enable them to achieve and grow. 

Not a week goes by without our school being an even 
more vibrant place to work. The last two weeks have 
been no exception. At CPS we try to ensure a well 
rounded education for the children in our care, finding 
the right balance between the various areas in a 
crowded curriculum and also ensuring the ongoing 
development of positive partnerships with families. As 
you read through this weekôs newsletter, I hope you 
will acknowledge the fine efforts of so many people ï 
students, staff and families. 
 
SPECIAL FRIENDS AFTERNOON 
A number of grandparents and special friends were 
able to join us yesterday afternoon for a story sharing 
session. Our children, especially those in the junior 
classes, are always very excited to have family and 
friends visit and share their learning. It was particularly 
enjoyable being entertained by some of our talented 
violin players and guitarists and the sensational choir, 
all of whom contributed to a splendid afternoon. 
 
BOOK WEEK ACTIVITIES 
Last Monday the teachers on our Literacy Committee, 
under the leadership of Mrs Allan, generously  
organised a number of activities to support Book 
Week. The day commenced with most children  
choosing to dress as their favourite book character 
and all the staff joining the festivities by keenly being a 
fantastic flock of seagulls. Loads of lovely literacy  
activities were enjoyed throughout the day, and the 
PFAôs hot chocolates were shared with a real buzz in 
the air.J 
 
SENSATIONAL SPORTING ACHIEVEMENTS 
A round of applause for all our 3 to 6 students who 
participated in the school Athletics Day on  
Wednesday 30th August. Well done to those who were 
the finest in their year level and who will now go on to 
represent CPS at the District Athletics Day this Friday. 
Congratulations to all the children who achieved their 

TRYBOOKING LINKS 
We currently have a few things on  
trybooking at the moment so hereôs a 
summary of the addressesé 
 
Family Life Evening-Monday 11th Sept. 
www.trybooking.com/RVJF 
Art Tiles 
www.trybooking.com/RVKU 
 
PFA Events 
Vision Portraits-Sun.17th Sept. 
www.trybooking.com/QZNH 
Movie Night-Monday 18th Sept 
www.trybooking.com/RVJM 
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personal best or beat a school record. We 
need to give a special thanks to Mr Joel 
Pollard and Mrs Tyhanne Cogan for  
spending many hours preparing and  
organising the day. Thanks also to the 
mums and dads who assisted. 

E SMART WEEK ï Building Cyber Safe 
Communities 
In conjunction with eSmart week,  
Mr Acklom and our ICT/Digital Technologies 
team have planned some special morning 
activities to promote safe and responsible 
use of technology. Robotics, coding and 
using Bee Bots are a few of the sessions 
planned across the school. Parents have 
been invited to come and have a look and 
to even join in. Posters are on display 
around the school. 
STAFF PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
Professional Learning is an integral part of 
school life for our staff. On our Curriculum 
Day we  focussed  on Teaching and  
Learning with four presenters.  Brenda  
Botterill lead a focus on numeracy with our 

Prep team. Sam Nicolaides presented  
further learning about Writing Traits. Lyn 
Watts lead a professional learning focus on 
feedback and Alistair Bishop, from the 
DE&T regional staff, introduced the latest 
DE&T innovations and learning tools and 

systems in the area of ICT and digital  
technologies. As principal I am proud on 
how committed our staff are to ongoing 
learning to ensure purposeful and relevant 
outcomes for our students to ensure they 
are equipped with the skills and attitudes for 
lifelong 21st century learning. 

WORK ON OUR SCHOOL POLICIES  
Our Visitor policy was recently reviewed by 
staff and school council and was ratified at 
our last school council meeting. This is  
predominantly the same as our previous 
one. New policies have been written for 
Communication of Policies, Distribution to 
Medications and Mandatory Reporting in 
preparation for our upcoming review. These 
too were ratified at our last council meeting. 
The Medications at School policy also  
includes a form that we ask parents to fill in 
should they need to send medication for 
administration at school. All these policies 
are on our website and the  sheet for  
administration of medications will be added 
to our Skool Bag App or paper copies can 
be picked up at the office. 
2017 NAPLAN RESULTS 
The results of our grades 3 and 5 students 
on the national testing (NAPLAN) were  
distributed to students and their families last 
week. We believe that students will be able 
to look closely at their NAPLAN  
achievements with their parents with a  
degree of satisfaction and pride and 
knowledge that they have done their best.  
We have prepared a more comprehensive 
report of Carnegieôs NAPLAN results and 
will share them in the next day or two over 
this newsletter email link and through the 
skoolbag app.  
REQUEST FROM GLEN EIRA  
HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
I have recently been contacted by the Glen 
Eira Historical Society. They are in the  
process of compiling a book on the railway 
line from Caulfield through to Dandenong. 
They would like to capture stories of the 
now removed stations and train types. The 
dates they are proposing to cover stretch 
from the 1870ôs to 2015.   
They are seeking family stories of  
experiences using the local trains or living 
in the vicinity of them over the years. They 
would like to capture how things have 
changed, what people remember?  They 
would like the big and the small details,  
funny, sad or just mundane. The team are 
happy for the stories to be written and sent  
to them but they are also happy to speak to 
those who have stories and they will then 
compile the written piece if youôd prefer. 
 If you can assist please contact Glen Eira 
Historical Society 9077 5395 or Carol 9568 
3380.      
WORDS OF WISDOM ï Think big thoughts 
but relish small pleasures J 
Linda Jones, Karen Bentata-Grimm & Mi-
chael McCarthy 
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FATHER TO FATHER PARENTING IDEAS ï 
By Michael Gross, Parent Educator 
1. Play to your strengths 
Men generally parent differently to women, 
based on their biology. Fathers often parent in 
a more active or action-oriented way than 
mothers so games, play and physical activity 
become important parts of a manôs parenting 
repertoire. Your partner may not always  
appreciate your more active approach,        
particularly if you play with kids just before 
bedtime then leave it to her to calm them 
down. 
Practical advice: Be yourself, but be smart 
about it! 
2. Lighten up ï donôt take yourself too    
seriously 
Itôs easy to get caught up in your own         
importance, taking yourself and your work too 
seriously. For many men a bad day at work 
translates into poor or, at best, distracted    
experiences when theyôre with their families. 
Consider putting a strategy in place, such as 
exercise, that will help you leave work and the 
moods it engenders behind. 
Practical advice: Be present in mind as 
well as in body when youôre with your kids. 
3. Have something in common with each 
child 
It would be wonderful to say that you can   
always connect with your kids, but family life 
is not that straightforward. There will always 
be a child who we struggle to connect with or 
a developmental stage during which a child 
seems alien to us. In these cases and times it 
helps if you share a common interest (such as 
a love of sport or music) with a child so that 
you always have something that will bring you 
together, even though you may not always 
see eye to eye. 
Practical advice: Be prepared to take an 
interest in your childôs interests. 
4. Take it easy on your son 
Many dads are tough on their boys and have 
expectations way above their sonôs interest 
and ability levels. It helps to remember that it 
takes a little longer for a boy to mature. Resist 
the temptation to turn every game and every 
joint activity into a lesson and avoid giving  
advice when all your son wants is some     
understanding. 
Practical advice: See the boy as he is now, 
not the future man, when you spend time with 
him. 
5. Enjoy the outdoors with your daughter 
The biological nature of fathering causes most 
men to be very protective of their daughters. 
But that doesnôt mean you should put your 

daughter on a pedestal and treat her like a 
little princess. Expect a lot from her. Play with 
her, and get her outside into nature as it will 
do wonders for her confidence levels. 
Practical advice: Enjoy spending time with 
your daughters on a daily basis. 
6. Be ready for kids to knock you off your 
pedestal 
Most children in the pre-school and middle- to 
late-primary school years look up to their 
dads. ñMy dad is better/bigger than your dadò 
is a type of mantra thatôs familiar to many   
parents. Make the most of it as this Superman 
Syndrome doesnôt last. Young children soon 
become adolescents and will go to great 
lengths to prove that youôre Clarke Kent after 
all. Expect that they will stop laughing at your 
jokes, raise an eyebrow at your                  
well-intentioned advice and even stop being 
friendly to you in public. Ouch! It can be    
hurtful to a man who just wants to be the best 
dad he can be. 
Practical advice: See number 2 above: 
donôt take yourself too seriously. 
7. Give your kids a compass and a map 
One day your children will become              
independent of you. Donôt worry! You wonôt be 
irrelevant, just redundant in a practical and 
managerial sense. There are two things you 
can do to help your kids safely navigate the 
world when youôre not around. First, help 
them develop a set of positive values           
including integrity, honesty and respect that 
will act as their moral compass when they 
have difficult decisions to make. Second,    
reveal your personal story over time as this 
narrative will become a personal map that will 
reassure them when life gets tough. Itôs good 
to know that they are not in uncharted territory 
when they finally strike out on their own. 
Practical advice: Tell kids your story ï 
donôt make them guess it or learn it from 
someone else. 
Fatherôs Day is a wonderful opportunity to  
reflect on the contribution that men make to 
the lives of their children. Itôs a very personal 
reflection as each manôs experience of       
fathering is as unique as the children they are 
raising. I invite you to reflect on your own fa-
thering as well as the contribution that fathers 
ï whether your own dad or someone elseôs ï 
have made to your own life. 
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Last Monday, we enjoyed a fabulous day of Book Week celebrations. We began our 
day with a whole-school parade, which 
culminated in a òflock of (teacher)  
seagullsó flying in to steal the show (or 
the chips, at least!) Thanks to all,  
including our teachers, for joining in the 
fun of dressing up and getting into 
character for the parade. I am very 
grateful to Michelle Gascoigne for  
helping to organise and play the music 
for our parade. 

All students were lucky enough to share time with one of three fabulous Australian au-
thors during the day. Our Prep and Year 6 students listened to fabulous author, Tony 
Wilson, who shared great stories and insights into his writing, all whilst dressed 
as a pirate with very unruly hair! The Year 4s and 5s were entertained by Alan Brough, 
who played his guitar, sang hilarious songs and kept us all laughing!  The Year 1, 2 and 3 
students loved hearing our very own celebrity Mum, Alicia Sometimes, interviewing the 
wonderful Collingwood captain of the AFLW, Emma King, about her life as a footy star. 
An enormous round of applause is due to Alicia for her organisation of our special 

guests. 

Throughout the day, each student had an opportunity to create a picture of the place 
they would choose to escape to, through reading a book.  We now have an amazing  
collection of beautiful pages which will be turned into a whole-school òEscape to  

Everywhereó book for our library. 
 

We enjoyed some buddy reading time, along with hot chocolates, which were kindly  
provided by our hard-working PFA. Special thanks to Leesa Needham, Brendan  

Sawford, Sian Holm and Carrie Fowler. 
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BIRTHDAY BOOK CLUB: 22
nd

 August   

NAME CLASS DONATED  BOOKS 

Saanvi H 3A ñM, Oh My-A Butterflyò,ñ Clam-I-Amò,ñOh Say Can You Seed?ò 

Sheldon Q 3B ñThe 91-Storey Treehouseò 

Isabelle H 2B ñTashi and the Golemò, ñTashi and the Stolen Busò 

Theekshitha K 2B ñDork Diaries-Drama Queenò 

Rithesh B 2C ñThe Third Wheelò 

Edward C 2B ñAnimal Encyclopediaò 

Zoe N 3A ñWhereôs Wallyò 

During lunchtime, there was great excitement as hundreds of students scoured our school 
grounds for the 5 hidden òGolden  Ticketsó. All were not found until the end of lunchtime on 
Tuesday. Congratulations to the ticket holders, who were presented with their prizes (book 

tokens and golden treats) at yesterdayõs assembly. 
 

Just to add further excitement to the day, we all participated in a craft activity based on 
one of the 2017 short-listed books ðò Mechanicaó. Each student created their own mechani-
ca (a fictional mechanical creature), using various wires, buttons, beads, feathers and other 

materials. These amazing creations will be mounted  
together to form a whole-school sculpture. This will remind us of our wonderful day and will 

represent the fact that each one of us brings a small but very significant  
contribution to our school community and that, together, we create a large and  

incredibly intricate, cohesive and glorious whole. My thanks to our gorgeous Library Lover 
Mums, especially Shenaly Perera and Aruna Kothari, who gave their  
morning to help set up some of the craft materials for our classes. 

Thanks to all of our teachers for changing their usual teaching programs for the day, and for 
their enthusiastic, energetic and fun support of all of the dayõs activities. 
 

Finally, and very importantly, huge congratulations to Mimi 
Magart for leading our assembly parade so wonderfully. 
She is to be commended for her encouragement of all our 
students leading up to Book 
Week, and for her leadership 
and enthusiasm throughout 
the day. We are fortunate to 
have such a dedicated and 

positive library captain for our school. 
What a great day! Keep on òescaping to everywhereó while you 
enjoy your reading! 
See you in the library!  
Ms. Cate Allan 
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Chess, Coding or Robotics 
Lunchtime chess has been a valued part of our extra-curricular activities for many years 
now but is at risk of being discontinued. The decline in attendance, especially this term, 
has lead us to question why this has happened and what else can be offered instead of 
chess. Kids Unlimited has provided a high quality chess program but also offer coding 
and robotics, which are both very popular amongst our students. This session will still be 
offered to students in grade 1-6 and run each Tuesday from 1.30- 2.30pm. 
I am keen to hear your feedback regarding the possible change from chess to coding or 
robotics.  
All responses are to be emailed to taylor.janette.j@edumail.vic.gov.au by Monday 11th  
September. 
Janette Taylor 

LIBRARY NEWS! 
Just a brief reminder that all 
library books should be  
returned next week so that 
we are able to get our  
library organised and tidied 
before Term 4  
begins.  
 
Thank you!  
Ms.Allan 

RU OK? 
Simply asking how someone is  

going can give them the space to open 

up, build trust and show them that it's 

normal to feel down sometimes. Find 

out how to 

ask "Are 

you OK?" 

because 

you never 

know the  

difference 

you could 

make.  
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REMEMBER TO BOOK  

YOUR TICKETS! 
 

We have booked and evening with 

FAMILY LIFE VICTORIA on  

11th September  for our school  

community.  
The program is designed to encourage 

communication on topics of Health &  

Human Relations and is conducted by 

trained, experienced educators. It  

emphasises the importance of family and 

is attended by adults & children.  

This is the first time we have offered this 

program and we are really excited to see 

it in action. We do have a strong focus on 

personal development at CPS and we see 

this as a valuable extension of what we do 

as well as building on topics and issues 

that might arise on the night.  

As a school community, we pride  

ourselves on our open communication 

and the partnerships that we have built 

between our students, staff and parents. 

This is a wonderful opportunity to share 

new learning with each other in a  

supportive and open forum.  

Please see the attached flyer with details 

on how to book your place at the event.  

We look forward to seeing many of you 

there!  

mailto:taylor.janette.j@edumail.vic.gov.au


Anvesha K 
Prep D 

For always having a big smile on your face and your confidence during our singing 
practise. Well done. 

Ava R 
Prep B 

For being a delight to have in Prep B. You are always so kind and helpful. Well done 
Ava! 

Milla D-F 
1B 

For being such a kind and supporting friend to everyone. We can always count on you 
to make everyone feel welcome. 

Tran N 
1C 

For always giving everything your best shot while having lots of fun. We are so proud 
of you! 

Sasha B 
2B 

For her eager participation in book club. Sasha, you completed your reading in a timely 
manner and contributed to discussions with gutso. 

Harrison J 2C For persevering and making progress with your reading. Keep it up, Harrison! 

Hiranmayi B 
3C 

For outstanding confidence and organisation during the swimming program. You are a 
star, in and out of the pool! 

Bliss V 
3A 

For your amazing inferring and insightful connection making between our óMy Placeô 
reading sessions. Star reader! 

Max R 
4B 

For his inspirational attitude towards his Book Week learning. We canôt wait for your 
published story one day! 

Destiny M  4A For being an all round beautiful, enthusiastic member of Grade 4. 

Alice Z  5B For her attitude and dedication to all areas of her learning. 

Jack C 5C For his engagement and enthusiasm in all areas of his learning. 

Maddie E 5D For showing dedication to her learning while being cooperative and helpful. 

Mimi M 6B For all your hard work and support of our 2017 book week. You were amazing! 

Avi D 
6B 

For his dedication and enthusiasm during the swimming program. We were amazed at 
your confidence and improvement. 
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STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
Assembly Date - 4/9/17 


